Port Broughton Area School

Newsletter 5 - 8th June, 2023



Congratulations to the 2023 Open Boys **Winners - Port Broughton**



Last Wednesday, the 31st of May, the school competed in the Yorke Peninsula Zone Open Boys Basketball Carnival at Minlaton Basketball Stadium. The team played 5 games in a round robin format. Supercoach Noah Pachur guided the team superbly and was calm under pressure in the close games. Thank you to Stacey Meschede for scoring. The boys had very low expectations going into the day but surprised themselves winning the carnival. They drew level on wins with Maitland Lutheran 1 but won overall because they defeated them in their head to head match up.

YOU ARE INVITED

To the end of Term 2 assembly, to be held on Wednesday the 5th of July, at 10am, in the school gymnasium.



PORT BROUGHTON AREA SCHOOL 12 East Terrace, Port Broughton SA 5522

Phone 08 86352 105 08 86352 507

dl.0741 info@schools.sa.edu.au

Email

Website www.pbas.sa.edu.au

Principal's Comment

In This Edition

Senior Basketball
Principal's Comment
Jump Rope for Heart
Food & Hospitality Cake Decoration
Japanese Trip Proposal
Nihongo News
Community Notices
9/10 Outdoor Education
Term Calendar
Reconciliation Week

Dates to Remember

Friday 9 June
Parliament of SA's YP - Year 5 - 8
Monday 12 June
King's Birthday Public Holiday
Tuesday 13 June
Student Free Day
Thursday 15 June
School Photos
Monday 26 to Wednesday 28 June
SAPSASA Netball and Hockey
Wednesday 5 July

Monday 26 to Wednesday 28 June **SAPSASA Netball and Hockey** Wednesday 5 July **School Assembly Thursday 6 July Nharrunga Dance Workshop** Friday 7 July 99 Days of School R - 2 Last day of term 2 **Monday 24 July** First day of term 3 **UniSA Presentation** Friday 4 August 5/6 Basketball Carnival Saturday 5 to Saturday 12 August Canberra/Ski Trip Friday 18 August **Kadina Show**

Monday 21 to Friday 25 August

Wednesday 23 August Bookweek Parade Friday 25 August

Bookweek

What a busy term we are having! There has been excellent learning occurring in the classroom and many extracurricular opportunities for students.

Tuesday 13 June, is a student free day. Staff will participate in training and development directly liked to our Site Improvement Plan. These days allow staff to delve deeper into evidence based practices that can be used in the classroom to benefit and enhance student learning outcomes.

Last week, we recognised National Reconciliation Week. It is a time for all Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures, and achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia. The week marks two significant milestones:

- 27 May The anniversary of the 1967 referendum. This gave the Commonwealth the power to make laws for Aboriginal people and for Aboriginal people to be recognised in the national census.
- 3 June Mabo decision. The High Court of Australia decided that terra nullius should not have been applied to Australia. The decision recognised that Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples have rights to the land. The case was led by Torres Strait Islander man, the late Eddie (Koiki) Mabo.

This year's National Reconciliation Week theme, *Be a Voice for Generations*, urges all Australians to use their power, their words and their actions to create a better, more just Australia for all of us.

As the weather turns colder, please remember that black pants are not part of our uniform. Pants or shorts should be navy in colour and not have large logos or writing. If you have any questions about uniform requirements, please contact the school.

Joelene Anderson Principal

Jump Rope for Heart

We are excited to announce that Port Broughton Area School is participating in Jump Rope for Heart this year – a fantastic fundraising and physical activity program by the Heart Foundation.

By participating in Jump Rope for Heart this term, we are expecting to get our students moving. We'll have ropes available on the school grounds and encourage everyone to help raise funds for lifesaving research and support programs.





Food and Hospitality Cake Decoration



The Year 12 Food and Hospitality students have researched, planned, created and evaluated 'Celebration Cakes', as part of their course work. Hannah, Mikayla and Skye excelled with their cake decoration skills to produce spectacular cakes, to a professional standard. They should be very proud of their achievements!

CAKE



Japanese Trip Proposal - 2024



Port Broughton and Moonta Area Schools, together with Kapunda High School are excited to propose a combined overseas travel and educational experience to Japan in the term 3 holidays of 2024!!

With Japanese studied by many of our students and our continued success and personal links within the homestay program, a trip to Japan is an excellent opportunity to experience a truly unique culture and place! As well as for our students to broaden their knowledge, understanding and experiences of the world!

We are hoping to book our trip through Saizen Tours, who specialise in school tours of this nature, and served MAS well in their highly successful trips in 2015, 2017 & 2019. The school group, with the teachers will travel and stay together, not as a homestay.

To be eligible, students must currently be in year 8 or above and attending PBAS, MAS or KHS. Interested parties are invited to attend one of our two **INFORMATION NIGHTS:**

Option 1: 6pm, Wednesday 21st June (Wk8) ~ MAS Language Centre

Option 2: 6pm, Monday 26th June (Wk 9) ~ PBAS Library



Nihongo News! 日本語ニュース!







Here's a snapshot of what our R-6 students have been up to in Japanese with Mrs Swan on Mondays! So far this year our cultural studies have included festivals like New Years (it's the year of the Rabbit), Girl's Day, Cherry Blossom & Wisteria Viewing and Boys Day and we've covered a wide range of topics across the year levels.









Our new receptions have been descovering "What is Japanese?" - we've looked at greetings, numbers and how to introduce ourselves, as well as various children's songs. Year 1/2s have revised their greetings and learnt a variety of classroom related instruction phrases, and this term they're looking into storytelling and folk stories.











Year 2/3s and 3/4s had fun learning to read and write the 46 hiragana in T1 and are now exploring Eric Carle's "Mixed-up Chameleon" and our 5/6s had great fun exploring shopping in Japan in 11 and are now













Community Notices



Please Note: no envelopes will be sent home this is the only way to order.





POSITION AVAILABLE FOR A BACKUP CLEANER:

Contact Servicing SA Anna Warneke-Smith 0411219638

Anna@servicingsa.com.au

DUTIES

General cleaner, waste management, dusting, sweeping, vacuuming, moping, toilet cleaning, and general surface cleaning.

3.5-3.75 hrs as a fill in when required during school terms, Casual rate is \$31.81.

| CANTEEN | | | |
|-------------------|------------------|-------------------|--|
| ROSTER | | | |
| MON WEEK 7 - 12/6 | MON WEEK 8- 19/6 | MON WEEK 9 - 26/6 | |
| Public Holiday | Nicole Hewett | Megan Ireland | |
| | | | |
| Sandra Ireland | Megan Ireland | Sandra Ireland | |
| | | | |
| Claire Flowers | Volunteer Needed | Volunteer Needed | |

Year 9 and 10 Outdoor Education



ONE DAY BUSHWALK IN ALIGATOR GORGE



ROCK WALL CLIMBING IN ADELAIDE



Term 2 Calendar and Canteen Roster

| Term 2 2023 | | | | | | | |
|-------------|---|--|-----------|---|---|------------|--|
| | Monday | Tuesday | Wednesday | Thursday | Friday | Sat/Sun | |
| Week 6 | 5/6 PPEP Session | 6/6 Outdoor Ed Rock climbing RE Session | 7/6 | 8/6 SAPSASA Cross Country - Oakbank | 9/6 Parliament of SA's YP year 5 - year 8 | 10/6, 11/6 | |
| Week 7 | 12/6 King's Birthday Public Holiday | 13/6 Student Free Day | 14/6 | 15/6 School Photos | 16/6 | 17/6, 18/6 | |

Reconciliation Week Activities





National Reconciliation Week (NRW) is a time for all Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures, and achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia.

Over the last week students have worked with Bianca (AEW) to design Narungga signs for our school buildings. The prototypes will be on display in the library from week 8 onwards, and we encourage you to visit and vote for your favourite design. The winning signs will be created using mosaics, and our students will work together to construct the signage for our buildings.

